
 

Wallace Fields Junior School 
Newsletter 

7th February 2025 

KEY DATES 

• Monday 10th February 2025   

- Swimming - Year 5 and Year 6 Selected  

- Year 5 French Fashion Show during class time - Parents not invited. 

• Tuesday 11th February 2025 - Year 6 Music Assembly 2.45pm. Parents/Carers of 

selected children invited. 

• Wednesday 12th February 2025 

- Talk by Surrey Police Community Officers for Years 5 and Year 6 

- PTA Valentines School Disco 4.30pm-5.30pm. 



• Thursday 13th February 2025 - Adults V Children Upper School Football Match. Sign 

up now closed. Briefing in the hall at 3:15pm , Field at 3.25pm, Kick off at 3.30pm 

and finished by 4.30pm. 

• Friday 14th February 2025  - Football Match rearranged tournament at Auriol. 

Selected Year 5 and Year 6 Collect WFJS 12.50pm.  

Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

Head's Update 

Protecting Our Children 

As a school, we continually reinforce the message about feeling safe in school and how to 

keep safe outside of school. There are many systems in school including the Mood Box, peer 

mentors and wearing identification. Working alongside with you the parents, we can ensure 

that our children are as safe as possible outside school as well.  

Statistics show that crime against young children by strangers is extremely rare. Even so, as 

parents, these seven tips can help protect your child: 

• tell your child to avoid talking to people they do not know when you are not around 

• make sure your child knows never to walk away with strangers 

• make sure your child understands that they should always tell you if a stranger 

approaches, and never to keep this secret 

• if your child is travelling alone, tell them to sit near other families on the train or bus 

• if your child has to use a lift – tell them only to use lifts with friends, and not to feel 

worried about getting out if they are uncomfortable about someone else being in 

there 

• if your child gets lost, they should ask for help from a police officer, a uniformed 

person, another grown-up with children or someone in a nearby shop 

• have your children learn their address and telephone number by heart 

It is a difficult balance of giving children practical awareness against causing any unnecessary 

anxiety. So it has to be delivered according to the maturity of the child and in the most 

positive way possible. For example we have fire, evacuation and lockdown procedures in 

school (as does every school) and we complete this practice in a positive and calm 

atmosphere. Parenting is tricky and so you will know how best to ensure your child can 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 



develop these strategies and you can help ensure that they know what to do in a difficult 

situation or if they ever get lost. 

THIS WEEK 

Stars of the Week 

 

This week's Stars of the Week were nominated in assembly  - they create an excellent role 

model for their fellow peers through their efforts and commitment by following the school 

values. Usually only one pupil per class is nominated in our Celebration Assembly every 

Friday. All of the Stars of the Week receive a certificate and five house points for showing 

one or more of the school BELIEVE values  - Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, Inspiration, 

Equality, Vision and Every pupil matters. Well done to this week's winners. 

Positive Parent Workshop 'Helping Your Child Developing Independence' 

On Thursday 30th January 2025 some parents attend a Positive Parenting Workshop which 

provided practical advice and help to ensure your child develops their independence. Please 

find attached some useful handouts and tips relevant to the things discussed at the 

workshop. 



 

 



 

 



 

NS Sport Fundraising Afternoon - Monday 3rd February 2025 

It was lovely to see so many children and families at the NS Sport event after school on 

Monday having fun on the stalls. Thanks for your donations, we raised £115 for Wallace 

Fields Junior School. 

Click here 3for more information or see the leaflet below. 

Happy School Bag Collection 

Thanks for your support for the Happy Bag collection - every single contribution made a 

difference and instead of passing it on to the charity shop or throwing them away, your 

clothes and bags made money for the school.  Your Happy Bag contributions helped to raise 

a fabulous £142.20. Thank you! 

 
3https://nssport2.co.uk/ 



NEXT WEEK 

PTA Valentines Disco 

 

The children are very excited about the PTA Valentines Disco.  Still time to sign up to attend 

by clicking here4.  There will be dance competitions and lots of fun. A drink and a snack are 

included in the ticket price of £5. Tickets must be purchased before arrival and a list  is 

prepared for safety reasons.  

The children can dress up and wear their sparkly clothes and crazy wigs for the disco if they 

wish.  

Children will need to be collected as usual at 3.30pm and brought back to school for 

4.30pm to attend the disco and collected promptly after the disco at 5.30pm. If your child 

normally attends an after school club then please contact the club leader directly if you wish 

the club leader to drop them at the disco. 

Entry is via the main gate and then the children go to the allocated classroom along the Year 

3 and Year 4 side of the building. Please be aware of the drop off and pick up points: Year 3  - 

3T, Year 4 - 3D, Year 5 - 4K and Year 6 - 4C.  The classroom doors will be labelled.  Please wait 

outside these classrooms for collection of the children. 

 
4https://www.pta-events.co.uk/wfjspta 



If your child is being collected at the end of the school day by anyone other than a 

parent/carer please follow the normal procedure and email Office1@wallacefields-

jun.surrey.sch.uk5 or call the school office before 2.30pm on the day. 

If your child is being collected after the disco by anyone other than the parent/carer please 

complete the Google form6 by clicking here.  

Children vs Adults Football Fundraisers 

Thank you to parents and carers who have signed up to our exciting Children vs Adults 

Football Fundraiser events! A reminder that the Upper School event is on Thursday 13th 

February 2025 and the Lower School event is on Thursday 27th February 2025. All parents 

and carers who signed up will be playing against their children. The teams have been created 

and shared with the children during assemblies this week. 

Children: If you have signed up with your child, please send your child into school with their 

football kit or sports clothes, shin pads (if they have them) and a water bottle in a bag. 

Children can wear trainers or football boots but with no metal studs. The children will be 

given time in school to change before matches. We recommend also ensuring your child has 

a coat so they can keep warm whilst waiting for their match to start. 

Adults: Please come to school for 3.10pm wearing suitable clothing and shin pads (if you 

have them). We will hold a briefing in the hall at 3.15pm to explain teams and pitches before 

heading to the field at 3.25pm for matches to kick off at 3.30pm. We aim for the event to be 

finished by 4.30pm. A reminder that this is a fundraising event and if possible, we would be 

grateful of a donation (£8 for adults and £5 for children). Donations (cash or card machine) 

will be collected prior to the matches beginning. 

Spectators: If your child is not participating in the event but has permission to walk home 

alone and would like to stay to watch the matches and cheer on their peers, they would be 

very welcome to do so. As long as permission has already been granted for them to walk 

home alone, we will assume you give permission for them to stay at school and watch. If you 

do not give permission for your child to stay and watch, please let us know. The children can 

stay at school and watch until 4.15pm when we will escort them to the gates. 

We hope to see as many of you there as possible! 

Mrs Day and Miss Hill 

Year 5 & Year 6 Football Tournament – Auriol School  

Sixteen children have been selected to play football for the school at a tournament on Friday 

14th February 2025 at Auriol Junior School starting at 1.15pm and finishing 3.00pm.   

 
5mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 
6https://forms.gle/vhmGu1bU4s25seQC8 



There has been a slight change of plans from the initial tournament which was cancelled due 

to poor weather on Friday 31st January 2025. One school is not able to make the 

tournament, so we can now bring two Wallace Fields teams. However, it is a 6 aside 

tournament meaning smaller squad sizes. We are taking everyone from the A team and have 

added a couple of names from the B team.  The following players have been invited: Oz Y, 

Zachary W, Daniel W, James K, Oscar O, Freddie W, Thomas v, Woody M, Pietro D, Ben S, 

Patryk P, Sean M, Monty A, Dexter W, Dylan L & George D 

As it is not a home match, parents have been informed and asked to complete a Google 

form to give permission and inform us of your arrangements and permission for your child to 

take part.  

The children will need to be collected from Wallace Fields Junior School at 12.40pm after 

lunch and taken to the tournament and then collected at 3.00pm from Auriol. All parents are 

welcome to support the team and if you are unable to transport your child, please arrange 

lifts with another parent.  The children will not be expected back at school and there will be 

no football training after school for boys or girls on the day of this tournament.  

The children should bring their team kit, football boots, a warm layer, shin pads and also 

bring a named water bottle.  



SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP 

 



 

INSET Day Reminder - Monday 24th February 2025 

On Monday 24th February 2025, only staff are in school as it is a training day.  Children 

return from half term on Tuesday 25th February 2025.  There is no wraparound care 

available on that Monday so please make sure you have sorted your childcare. 

Half Term Approaching 

Half term is fast approaching.  If you have not sorted your holiday childcare yet, you might 

want to consider NS Sports Holiday Club which will be held at Wallace Fields Junior School 

over half term.  NS Sport already run the popular football clubs and coach the football team 

through NS Sport, and it is much more than football.  NS Sport is offering an action packed 

holiday club with a range of sports, arts and crafts and leisure based activities for children in 



a safe and nurturing environment. Sign up soon before the spaces fill up (early booking offer 

to 14th February). See details below. 

 

Children's Art Exhibition Horton Art Centre  - Can You help? 

From the 4th to  8th March 2025, artwork by children attending Wallace Fields will be on 

display at The Horton Art Centre.  Parents of the children whose artwork has been selected 

have been emailed with further information about viewing the exhibition and reserving and 

purchasing on Scopay their framed artwork. 

Mrs Curran is looking for volunteers to help her set up the artwork, at The Horton. The 

setup will start at 9.00am 4th March 2025 at The Horton until approximately 12:00pm 

although earlier if we finish. It involves hanging the framed artwork onto the boards. The 

Horton will provide clasps to hold the frames up. No hammering or heavy lifting will be 

required. There will be 72 pieces to hang up. Please inform the office by emailing 

Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk7 before the 26th February 2025 if you are able to 

assist.  

Thursday 6th March 2025 is Book Character Dress Up Day! 

On Thursday 6th March 2025 we will have a Book Character Day where all the children and 

staff can dress up as a book character. It is a day for dressing up as a personal favourite 

character for a book – for example: Harry Potter, Hermione Granger, Alice in Wonderland, 

 
7mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



Gangsta Granny, Pippi Longstocking, Voldemort, Cat in the Hat, Peter Pan, Fantastic Mr Fox, 

The BFG, Angelina Ballerina, Mr Bump, Paddington Bear, Burglar Bill, the witch from Room 

on the Broom, Billionaire Boy, The Boy in a Dress, Thing 1 (or Thing 2), The Highway Rat, The 

Gruffalo , Aslan or the Snow Queen (Chronicles of Narnia) etc. We do not expect parents to 

go out and buy costumes. Make props and masks – use your creative genius to think of new 

and innovative characters you have read about! It is not a football kit day or mufti day – 

book characters only please.  If unsure, school uniform can be worn.  

Children on a PE day should wear trainers and loose clothing as part of their outfit to 

accommodate the PE lessons. Ideally children could have a costume that has a sports base 

of a layer they can take off to reveal their sports clothing. 

Book Week Plans 2025 

Wallace Fields Junior School is holding Book Week starting Monday 3rd March 2025. The 

purpose of our Book Week is to encourage children to pick up a book and read! We are 

planning lots of opportunities for cosy reading and visits to the library. The Theme is "Read 

what you like." So please encourage your child to bring in a book they love that they can 

enjoy reading all week. Children are welcome to bring in pillows, blankets or onesies (over 

uniform) for cosy reading (please ensure they are named).  

We would like to invite you to come into school one afternoon and share a favourite book 

(current or a childhood favourite) with a class for 10 - 15 minutes. Also, if you have a job as a 

writer, illustrator, publisher etc., please come and share that with us. Parents, Grandparents, 

Siblings or other relatives are welcome. If you would like to come into read then please 

email Office1@wallacefieldsjun.surrey.sch.uk. 

Please can all children bring in a shoe box or similar size cardboard box by 3rd March 2025 

for a competition during Book Week.  

Within our exciting Book Week, children will also take part in a writing task. The task will be 

based on our school guinea pigs with the title, "The day our guinea pigs went on an 

adventure..." The children will be given the choice of how they would like to create this 

imaginative adventure. They could write a story or a poem, or create a graphic novel or 

comic book! The choice will be up to them and we can't wait to see what our school guinea 

pigs could get up to after everyone has gone home. 

On Thursday 6th March 2025 we will have a Book Character Day where all the children and 

staff shall dress up as a book character. We do not expect parents to go out and buy 

costumes. Children on a PE day should wear trainers and loose clothing as part of their outfit 

to accommodate the PE lessons.  

On Thursday 6th March 2025 Emma and her crew of Twelve15 (the lunch providers) will be 

doing a Book Week themed menu.  



PTA will be running a Book Sale during Book Week - Please bring in your donations by 28th 

February 2025. 

Thank you in advance for your support with this exciting event.  

 

World Book Day Lunch - Available to Packed Lunch Children 

As part World Book Day celebrations, Twelve15 our catering provider, will be serving a 

special menu.  We are excited to be able to offer this to all children on Thursday 6th March 

2025 .  The cost of the meal is £2.80 and a copy of the menu is in the Weekly Bulletin. 

If your child is normally packed lunches and would like to have school lunch on this day, 

please complete this online form no later than Friday 14th February 2025. If your child has a 

special dietary requirement, please complete the attached form and return it to the School 

Office by Friday 14th February 2025. 

If your child currently receives a School Lunch, you do not need to complete this form as 

your child is already included in the meal numbers for that day. 

Payment will be required on SCOPAY once numbers are confirmed - this will be after Half 

Term. 

Click here8 to complete form. 

 
8https://forms.gle/tPRWsRZvzKcKwtWu6 



 

 



 

 



YEAR 3 

Road Safety Awareness Training 

We are pleased to announce that Year 3 will be participating in Surrey County Council’s new 

road safety awareness course  

Feet First: Walking Training Programme on 25th and 26th February 2025. 

Our Year 3 pupils will be participating in activities held within the classroom as well as on-

road practical training led by fully trained and DBS checked Surrey County Council Walking 

Instructors. There are also some at home activities to continue the learning! 

We want all Year 3 children to participate but we will need all parents to give permission 

by clicking here9 and completing Surrey County Councils consent form by Wednesday 12th 

February 2025.   

Feet First is a road safety and active travel skills awareness course that will be aimed at 

children ages 7 to 8 years old (Year 3). It will provide pupils with road safety awareness skills, 

providing them with a key life skill that prepares them for travelling independently in the 

future. 

Pupils will be trained in: 

• The Green Cross Code: Stop, Look, Listen, Think. 

• Road signs and pedestrian crossings. 

• Recognising safer and unsafe places to cross. 

• How to cross between parked cars. 

• The benefits of active travel on health, wellbeing, and the environment. There is a 

voluntary donation on Scopay of £6 and it is free for pupils eligible for Free School 

Meals. For this, schools will get access to online ‘Safer Steps’ training modules, 

lesson plans and a parent / carer worksheet that can be provided at the end of the 

training. 

• Pupils also get a certificate, pencil, sticker and fluorescent zip clip for their school bag. 

Further information about Feet First can be found here10 and click here11 for a promotional 

video. 

 
9https://walkingtraining.online/public/school_training/10000394/ 
10https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/teachers-and-education-staff/road-safety-and-
sustainable-travel/primary/steps-pedestrian-awareness-training/frequently-asked-questions 
11https://www.youtube.com/embed/XB_9YFPI8dA?feature=oembed 



Year 3 Music Performance Assembly Dates Reminder 

Year 3 Performance Assembly is to be held on Tuesday 20th May 2025 2.45pm. Auditions  

in lesson on Monday 12th May 2025. Parents of children selected to perform will be invited 

to attend. 

YEAR 4 

Year 4 Residential Trip to Ufton Court 19th  - 20th March 2025 

We are looking forward to our residential trip to Ufton Court in March and will send out a 

final letter with full details  in February. In the meantime, please note the final instalment of 

£70 is due by 15th February 2025. 

Year 4 Music Performance Assembly Dates Reminder 

Year 4 Music Assembly will be held on Tuesday 29th April 2025 2.45pm.  Auditions  in 

lesson on Wednesday 23rd April 2025. Parents of children selected to perform will be invited 

to attend. 

YEAR 5 

Year 5 French Fashion Show – Monday 10th February 2025 

In Year 5 we have been learning how to describe clothing in preparation for our French 

Fashion Show.  This will be held on Monday 10th February 2025. Both Year 5 classes will be 

presenting to each other, and in order for the children to feel more comfortable, on this 

occasion no parents/carers will be invited. Your children will already have brought in their 

clothing and accessories in a named plastic bag ready for the day of the Fashion Show but if 

not then please bring in as soon as possible.  

Year 5 Music Performance Assembly Dates Reminder 

Year 5 Music Assembly will be held on Tuesday 11th March 2025 2.45pm. Auditions in 

lesson on Tuesday 25th February 2025.  Parents of children selected to perform will be 

invited to attend. 

YEAR 6 

Year 6 Music Performance Assembly - Tuesday 11th February 2.45pm 

Well done to all those Year 6 children took part in the auditions for the music assembly 

during their music lesson this week.  We have had the tough job of selecting who will 

perform at the Year 6 Music Assembly on Tuesday 11th February 2025 2.45pm. The 

following children have been selected: 

• 6G: Freddie B, Woodie M, Sean M, Neil N, Avi N,  Celine P, Tiffany S, Maia S, 

Alexandra S, Ella V, Zach W & Daniel W 



• 6H: Poppy B,  John G, Amelia L, Heidi L, Ivy M, Demir S,  Lalana S, Maya S, Mia 

T,  Stassi T, Ela U,  Felicity V,  Sophie W,  Clarissa W &  Oz  

Parents of children performing are invited into school to watch these music assemblies. We 

are looking forward to some wonderful performances. The assembly will start at 2.45pm and 

will finish at 3.30pm. 

Due to technical issue the projector is currently not working in the hall so for those singing 

there will not be words on the screen. So please encourage any singers to learn their song 

words over the weekend or they may wish to write out/print their song words at home. 

Junior Citizen Scheme – Thursday 6th March 2025  

As part of the Year 6 work in Personal, Social and Health Education (PSHE) in the Spring Term, 

Year 6 take part in a Junior Citizen Scheme at Epsom Grandstand on Thursday 6th March 

2025.   In partnership with the Police, Fire Brigade, Thames Water and other public services, 

pupils learn about personal safety relevant to their transition to secondary school and to 

help them develop their independence.  The children leave school by coach at 9.15am and 

return to school at approximately 11.45am in time for lunch. They will eat lunch at school as 

normal. 

In order to cover the cost of this trip, we need to ask for a voluntary contribution of £11.50. 

If your child is eligible for free school meals, please contact the school office for financial 

assistance in paying for this trip.  Please visit our on-line payment system Scopay to make 

your voluntary donation. 

We are looking forward to an enjoyable and informative morning. 

INFORMATION and REMINDERS 

School Absence Policy Reminder 

If your child is going to be absent from school you must call our dedicated absence line 

before 9.00 am on the first day of absence and then on a daily basis with your child’s name, 

class and reason for absence. Authorisation will only be given for absence, other than illness 

and medical  appointments in exceptional circumstances, for example compassionate 

reasons. A letter requesting absence from school should be addressed to the Head Teacher. 

Holidays should never be taken in term time and will not be authorised for any year group. 

Attendance and academic success are closely linked and it is very important that your child 

attends every day. 

if a parent/carer takes their children out of school without authority for 5 or more days 

(which do not have to be consecutive), then the following will apply: 

• If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 

year period since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate 



of £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to 

£80.00 if paid within 21 days of receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty 

Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against you 

in the Magistrates Court. 

• If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 19 August 

2024, the rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty 

notice and the second penalty notice will be charged at the flat rate of £160.00, per 

parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. There will be no reduction for payment 

within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council 

considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

• If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 

year period since the first penalty notice was issued, then you will NOT receive a 

third penalty notice – Surrey County Council will have no option but to consider a 

prosecution, per parent/carer per child, in the Magistrates Court under s 444 

Education Act 1996. 

Surrey County Council is not responsible for authorising pupil absence and therefore 

cannot withdraw any Penalty Notice requests without the written permission of the 

Headteacher. 

For more information about absence and attendance at Wallace Fields Junior School see our 

school website12. 

For more information on the Surrey School attendance 

policy https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/at-school/attendance-

and-absence/legal-processes-used-to-enforce-school-attendance-guidance-for-parents 

Slime and Magnetic Toys are a Danger 

Children are not permitted to bring Slime or Magnetic Toys into school.  They are both highly 

dangerous if swallowed and present a choking hazard as well. They will be confiscated by the 

teacher if found. Click here13 for more information about the dangers of the tiny magnetic 

balls. 

 
12https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/parents/attendance 
13https://www.england.nhs.uk/2021/05/dangers-of-children-swallowing-magnets-prompts-nhs-call-for-
ban/#:~:text=The magnetic objects are forced,altogether to prevent further incidents. 



SAFEGUARDING and WELLBEING 

 



Click here14 for More Information About Safeguarding at Wallace Fields Junior 

School 

CLUBS 

NS Sport Launches New Holiday Club - February 2025 

 

 
14https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/safeguarding 



Junior Adventure Group Wrap Around Care 

 

 



Gardening Club Will Start 5th March 2025 and Donations Needed 

Gardening club will start on Tuesday 5th March 2025.  This is a lunchtime club that anyone 

can turn up for but they must have spare shoes or boots and a coat. 

If parents are going to Garden Centres over the half term break we would appreciate any 

donations of compost, small tools and gardening gloves.  Gardening Club will be planting 

seeds for pumpkins/ courgettes in March so  donations of seeds would be very gratefully 

received and also potato tubers. 

COMMUNITY 

Need an Extra Helping Hand Over the Holidays? 

 



Home Start Surrey 

 

 



Bourne Hall Museum Club 

 


